
T R A N S M I T T A L   M E M O R A N D U M 

TO: The Honorable Mayor and City Council 

FROM:  Karl R. Amylon, City Manager 

DATE: June 24, 2020 

RE: Letter of Appreciation Acknowledging Efforts of the Incident 
Commander and EOC Staff 

Fire Chief Hoage received the attached letter in his role as Incident Commander 
from an anonymous resident expressing appreciation to him and the EOC staff for their 
efforts in responding to the COVID-19 pandemic. I wholeheartedly agree with the author’s 
sentiments and wish to add my appreciation to all City, Borough and Saxman employees 
for rising to the occasion and assisting the community in effectively responding to the 
pandemic. 
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